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Dept. of Planning & Development


Michael J. Nugent


                                                         Lee Urban
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CITY OF PORTLAND

September 22, 2004

Steve & Gretchen Drown

677 Ocean Avenue

Portland, ME 04102

RE:  677 Ocean Avenue – CBL:  169-E-002 – R-5 Zone

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Drown:

I am in receipt of your permit application to renovate the attic for a ¾ bath, studio & storage space.  Your permit is being denied because the habitable space does not meet the required ceiling height.  

Your property is lawfully non-conforming to setbacks, which allows an 80% expansion of the first floor footprint, to be achieved within the existing structure.  The proposed area of expansion is well within the 80% rule, however, habitable space requires a minimum ceiling height of 7 feet.

Section 1204.1.2 of the 1999 BOCA Building Code refers to sloping ceilings.  The 7-foot ceiling height for the room is required in one –half the area thereof.  Any portion of the room measuring less than 5 feet from the finished floor to the finished ceiling shall not be included in the computation of the minimum area thereof.

With the measurement at the ridge being approximately 7’-2” and the ceiling height decreasing from that point, the required ceiling height is severely compromised.  Due to this deficiency, this permit is being denied.

Section 6-121.5 of the City of Portland Municipal Code gives you the right to appeal my decision to the Zoning Board of Appeals within 10 days of the date of this letter.  If you have any questions, please feel free to call me @ 874-8715.

Sincerely,

Jeanie Bourke

Code Officer/Plan Reviewer

Cc.  Nate Shrock  
389 Congress St  Portland, Maine 04101 (207) 874-8700  FAX  874-8716 TTY 874-8936


